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Question 

 

“Will the Minister provide the five-year forecast for the balance of the Social Security Fund and advise 

whether she is considering to propose an increase in Social Security contributions and, if so, when such an 

increase would come into effect; and if not, why not?” 
 

 

Answer 

 

Forecast for the Social Security Fund 

 

The overall assets of the Social Security Fund include the reserves maintained in the Social Security 

Reserve Fund. The Budget 2025 – 2028 page 89 provides the following tables that estimate the movement 

in the Social Security Fund and Social Security (Reserve) Fund for the period 2025 to 2028. The estimates 

for 2026 to 2029 will be published in the forthcoming Budget 2026 – 2029. 

 

 
 

 
 

Social Security contributions policy 

 

The Minister for Social Security is not considering increasing the Social Security contributions rate.   

 

The last actuarial review of the Social Security Fund1 as at 31 December 2021 noted that:  

 

 
1 Report by the Government Actuary on the Jersey Social Security Fund as at 31 December 2021.pdf 

https://www.gov.je/SiteCollectionDocuments/Government%20and%20administration/Report%20by%20the%20Government%20%20Actuary%20on%20the%20Jersey%20Social%20%20Security%20Fund%20as%20at%2031%20%20December%202021.pdf


 

 

“The Fund remains in good health and is expected to be able to pay benefits out for several decades under 

a range of scenarios considered.” 

 

The next actuarial review of the Social Security Fund will be carried out during 2026 and the findings 

published in early 2027. The next Government will need to consider the outcome of the actuarial review 

and whether any changes in policy are required. 

 

 

 

 

 


